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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

BANKSIA BULLETIN  -  Thursday 11 November 2021 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive  

impact in a changing world. 

Our Mission is to ensure high quality and engaging learning program that builds 

 on the capability of every student. 

Thank you again parents for your help in limiting the transference of COVID-19 at school and in 
the community.  Please see important information in the newsletter about the rapid antigen 
testing program which is now an option in the event of a COVID exposure at school.  

Welcome back our to Year 2 students who are now onsite after a period of quarantine. Our best 
wishes continue to our families as they manage this situation. 

As the term progresses we are reviewing our activities to see what we can run unchanged, run 
with modification or, unfortunately have had to cancel. It is great to see some of our activities 
returning to our calendar!  
 
Reminder: Final Pupil Free Day 2021 - A reminder that Friday 3rd December is a Pupil Free Day 
for Mount Martha Primary School.  No students are required to attend. Out of School Hours Care 
are running a program on the day. Teachers will be focussing on an audit of curriculum to      
determine which areas were impacted by remote learning.  This information will then be made 
available to the next Year level as a focus for teaching and learning in Term 1 2022 and when 
those units are covered in the year.  Teachers will also be undertaking follow up work on the 
school values for inclusion in our wellbeing program next year. 

Remembrance Day - Today Thursday 11th November at 11am 
the signing of the armistice that brought World War One to an 
end was commemorated.  A service was conducted at          
Memorial Park in Mornington. A wreath was laid on behalf of 
the school community at Memorial Park in Mornington by Tia 
6D and Jai 6B.  They did a terrific job representing the school!   

 

Thank you.  

 

Assembly - Our first assembly for Term 4 is this afternoon Thursday 11th November commencing 
at 2.15pm.  Once again COVID restrictions have required us to run this assembly via WebEx with 
students viewing it from their classrooms.  I hope everyone can tune in.  

Choc Top Day - Tomorrow Friday 12th November is Choc Top Day.  It is a Free Dress Day as well 
with a spring colours theme.  No gold coin donation is required.  Thanks to the SEC for organising 
this fun event!  

Next Wednesday 17th November is Japanese Day - Students will be allocated to Team Red or 
Team White and can dress in these colours.  Japanese craft and sports activities have been 
planned for the day. 
 
Year 6 Market Day - On Friday 26th November the Year 6 Market will be running. The event is 
sure to be a lot of fun for the whole school as well as teaching the year 6 students about         
economics, running a business, planning and teamwork.  This year this activity has been modified 
and I am sure it will be just as successful and enjoyable as previous years. 
 
Kind regards, Martin Page. 

The Mount Martha Primary School community acknowledges & pays respect to the 

Boon Wurrung/Bunurong people of the Kulin nation, the traditional custodians of 

these lands & waters. 



 

 

 

 

 

The Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA) approved the use of rapid antigen testing for home use from Monday 
1  November. 

The Department of Education and Training (DET) is currently working with the Department of Health to roll-out a 
state-wide program for any new COVID-19 exposures on school sites from Monday 15 November.  This program 
will help unvaccinated or partially vaccinated students to return to school as quickly as possible after being         
identified as a primary close contact (PCC) after a seven-day quarantine, instead of a 14-day quarantine. 

A pilot program is currently underway in 20 schools in the state. DET will have more information for parents and 
carers at the conclusion of the pilot ahead of the statewide roll-out, including factsheets, web copy, video content 
and other materials to assist with the program. 

 

How the rapid antigen testing program will work 
 
Following an exposure at our school, you will be notified that your child (who is unvaccinated, or partially             
vaccinated) has been identified as primary close contact (PCC) of a confirmed COVID-19 case.  

The at-home rapid antigen testing program is an opt-in program for unvaccinated, or partially vaccinated, students. 
Our school will provide you with rapid antigen test kits. You do not need to buy these test kits.  

If you want to take part in the at-home rapid antigen testing program, your child must quarantine at home for      
seven days. Day one of quarantine is first day of quarantine after your child’s last potential contact with a            
confirmed case. On day six of quarantine, your child must get a standard (PCR) test at your local COVID-19 testing 
site. If the test is negative, you must provide the results to your child’s school, and your child can then return to 
school on day eight after completing seven days of quarantine. 

Students will then be required to return a negative rapid antigen test result each morning from days eight to 14 on 
school days, which must be reported to the school by 8:30am before they arrive at school. 

If you do not opt into the Rapid Antigen Testing Program your child must quarantine at home for 14 days. On day 
13 of quarantine, your child must get a standard (PCR) test at your local testing site.  If the PCR test is negative, you 
must provide the results to school.  Your child can then return to school on day 15 without undergoing a rapid    
antigen test. 

Parents should continue to follow current school policy and public health advice. If your child is unwell, even with 
the mildest of symptoms, they must stay at home and get tested for COVID-19 with a standard (PCR) test,           
regardless of a negative rapid antigen test result.   

Our school will communicate with you as soon as we are able that we have a confirmed COVID-19 case, including 
with instructions on how to conduct these tests, how to report the results, and support available if needed.  

This pilot, and later statewide roll-out of rapid antigen testing is one of many strategies currently in place to         

support schools during the COVID-19 pandemic. For more information about what strategies are in place, please 

visit the department's website https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx or call the           

department’s COVID-19 hotline on 1800 338 663. 

 

RAPID ANTIGEN TESTING PROGRAM  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx


 

 

Some important points to note: 

 A critical measure in control of COVID-19 in schools is that unwell students should not be sent to school or remain at school if       

symptoms appear during the day or they become unwell. Parents will be contacted to collect unwell students who will be supervised 

while isolated from other students.   

 Face masks must be worn by students in Years 3 to 6 when indoors at school and recommended for students in Prep to Year 2.   

 If a student or staff member is diagnosed with COVID-19 the school will contact the Department of Education and Training (DET) who 

will direct the school in the next steps including provision of timelines and communication templates. The Regional Director           

determines whether the school will be shut to allow time for contact tracing and cleaning.  Schools are required to follow the        

direction of DET in for action required, communication and timelines.  Department of Health provides health advice to families. 

Testing and isolation of primary close contacts for a period of time is usually required. 

 The school day will commence at 9am as usual with students usually arriving at different times from about 8.30am. Please follow the 

“Kiss and Go” rules. This staggered arrival allows for a flow of students entering and easier physical distancing. At the end of the day, 

students in Prep to Year 1 will finish at 3.30pm. Year 2 will also finish at 3.30pm when back onsite.  Years 3 to Year 6 will finish school 

at 3.20pm.  A slightly earlier finish will allow an improved flow of students off site while still allowing siblings to meet if required for 

the walk home. 

 Siblings should have a pre-arranged and clearly understood outside meeting place if travelling home together. 

 Once a year level has returned, all students will be expected to attend school as normal. This means if a parent/carer chooses to 

keep their child/children home after their year level has returned to on-site schooling, the remote learning program does not        

continue. This does not apply to children who need to be absent for health, medical reasons or exceptional circumstances. For those 

families, please contact us so we can make an appropriate plan. 

 Students may choose to bring their own named water bottle.  Drinking bottles can be refilled from taps during the day.  Food is not 

to be shared. 

 A rigorous approach will be used by teachers to ensure all students wash/sanitise their hands each time upon entry and exit of 

rooms, before and after eating, after using the toilet and after coughing or sneezing. Students will be reminded of the need to cough 

or sneeze into their elbow and use tissues.  All classrooms have handwashing and/or sanitiser available, tissues and antiseptic wipes.  

Parents may choose to supply their own child with sanitiser and tissues. Increased ventilation strategies are applied. 

 Enhanced cleaning of the school particularly including high touch points and toilets will be undertaken.  

 The Chief Health Officer has highlighted the importance of social distancing between adults as a key control measure and must     

continue to be practiced.  Social distancing is not required amongst students onsite.  Parents are encouraged to only be onsite for 

essential business.  Parents must not enter classrooms or corridors.  Communication with teachers will continue to be via Gmail and 

telephone.  The Office is open but social distancing is required. Early pick ups or late arrivals will be organised from the Office.       

Parents must not congregate at the school gates and must practice social distancing. Parents are encouraged to wait offsite at drop 

off and pick up. We recognise that in the initial days of returning to school some students, particularly Preps, may require a parent to 

walk them in to school or a pick up but over time we should all be working to minimise this. 

 Essential visitors to school grounds must comply with density limits, face mask requirements, QR code/Compass Kiosk/manual check 

ins and practise respiratory etiquette and good hand hygiene. 

 Parent volunteers must show proof of being double vaccinated prior to their assistance in school events. 

 We have also made changes to the way our staff work and have breaks to ensure social distancing as well. 

 Designated play equipment and areas already exist for our students and oval use is timetabled. This together with a large play area 

will mean that recess and lunchtimes will remain at their usual times. Close contacts are also now defined as accumulated close    

contact of greater than 2 hours. 

More information about the return to school and coronavirus (COVID-19) can be found on the Department’s website, which will continue to 

be updated: 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx 

The COVID Hotlines remain another important source of information: 

Dept of Health- 1800 1800 675 398 

DET- 1800 338 663 (available 8:30am to 5pm, Monday to Friday, and 10am-3pm Saturday to Sunday, excluding public holidays). 

 

ARRANGEMENTS FOR ONSITE LEARNING (Updated - see point 12)  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/department/Pages/coronavirus.aspx


 

 
SCHOOL NOTICES 

 
 

 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER 
 
 

Thursday 11th 
School Council Meeting via WebEx  6.45pm 
Virtual Whole School Assembly 2.15pm 
 
03A & 03B Somers Day Camp 
Arrive 8.30am for a 8.50am departure. Arrival back 
at school approximately 4.30pm. 
 
 
 

Friday 12th November  
SEC Choc Top Day 
Pre-orders ONLY 
SPRING FREE DRESS DAY  
no gold coin required  
THANK YOU 
 
 
 
 
Tuesday 16th November  
Body Education  
05A: 9.30am 
05B: 11.30am 
05D:   2.00pm 
 
Wednesday 17th November  
Japanese Day 
Wear red or white or Japanese 
costume 
 
Body Education  
05C: 9.30am 
06D: 11.30am 
 
  
 
Friday 26th November  
Year 6 Market Day 
$10 Market Pack available on 
Compass soon 
Includes 14 tokens 
Sausage in Bread & Juice  

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With restrictions permitting, the below Events will be 
published to Compass once confirmed.  
Parents are reminded to log into the Compass Parent 
Portal to consent and/or pay by the due date.  
Please let the office know if your child will be away and/
or will not be attending the event.  
Thank you. 

 
TERM DATES: 2021 
Term 4 4th October to 17th December  

 

TERM DATES: 2022 

Term 1 28th January to 8th April 
  Students in Years 1-6 commence  
  1st February 2022 
   

  (Prep Interviews 1-3 February  
  to be confirmed) 
 
Term 2 26th April to 24th June  
 
Term 3 11th July to 16th September  
 
Term 4 3rd October to 20th December  

COMPASS EVENT  
PAYMENT/CONSENT 

    CALENDAR 

SCHEDULED EVENTS 

(TO BE CONFIRMED) 

PROPOSED 

DATE 

COST 

Year 3 Professor Bunsen 19th Nov $12 

Years 5 & 6 Swim Sports 
Years 3 & 4 Swim Sports 

Cancelled $6        
payments 
will be        
credited 
to         

Prep Enchanted Garden 8th Dec $28 

Year 2 Reptile Encounters 8th Dec $15 

Year 3 Moonlit Sanctuary 10th Dec $21 

Year 6 Gumbuya World 15th Dec TBC 

Year 1 Dinosaur World 15th Dec $28 

Year 4 South Beach Lunch 15th Dec $10 

Year 5 Sausage Sizzle 15th Dec $2 

Year 3 Max The Magician 16th Dec $3 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHOCO TOP FREE DRESS DAY  



 

 JAPANESE DAY NEWS  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 6 MARKET   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YEAR 6 MARKET   



 

 YEAR 6 MARKET   



 

 CORAL NEWS  



 

 CORAL NEWS  



DR PETER SCOTT ORTHODONTIST 

  Children & Adult Specialist Orthodontist                                       

Creating Beautiful Smiles  

13 Beach St, Frankston 3199                                                                           

SOUTH BEACH PROJECT 

Open daily from 8am for 
       breakfast & lunch. 
Music from 1.30pm on Sunday. 

Space available for private event                          

 5974 4443 

                  Website: www.southbeachproject.com.au 

ADVERTISING 

 

 

http://www.southbeachproject.com.au

